
HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION 
Meeting Minutes 

February 26th, 2024 
 
The Historic Resources Commission (HRC) met on Monday, February 26th, 2024, at 1:30 P.M. 
in the King Street Meeting Room at 100 N. King Street, Hendersonville, N.C. and via Microsoft 
Teams.  

 
ATTENDEES 
Kathie Doole, Chair  
Reid Barwick, Vice Chair  
Anne Bryan Hanson 
Knox Crowell 
Bette Carter 
Mandy Gibson 
Autumn Radcliff (Staff) 
Liz Hanson (Staff)  
 
ABSENT 
Christy Thompson 
 
CALL TO ORDER/WELCOME 
Commission Chair Kathie Doole called the meeting to order at 1:36 P.M.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT  
There was no Public Comment for this meeting. 
 
REVIEW MARCH MEETING MINUTES 
The January 2024 Meeting Minutes were provided to the Commission for their review. Vice-
Chair Reid Barwick pointed out an error in the meeting end time. Staff noted that the time will 
be corrected. Commission member Mandy Gibson motioned to approve the January meeting 
minutes. Commission member Bryan Hanson seconded the motion. Motion carried.  
 
DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 
Historic Henderson County Summer Camps: Liz Hanson continued discussion of Historic 
Summer Camps by providing a presentation to the Commission. Miss Hanson provided a recap 
on several summer camps within Henderson County previously discussed by the Commission. 
Miss Hanson also shared information on the County Zoning Districts associated with each camp. 
More detailed information was also provided on the mentioned County Zoning Districts.  
 
Vice-Chair Reid Barwick provided a presentation on the “Power of Camp” to the Commission. 
The Commission continued discussing the importance of summer camps in Henderson County 



and their contribution to the historical and cultural significance of the County. The Commission 
discussed the idea of a “Legacy Program” for Henderson County Summer Camps deemed 
historic and/or culturally significant. The Commission discussed the possibility of having a guest 
speaker(s) from a County summer camp at a future meeting. Vice-Chair Reid Barwick offered to 
reach out to several camp directors regarding speaking at a future Commission meeting.  
 
UPDATES  
 
Commission member Bryan Hanson discussed the idea of an educational presentation at a future 
meeting regarding the various types of historic designations, such as state, federal, etc. Staff 
noted this and plan to have information regarding historic designations for the Commission at a 
future meeting.  
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 25th , at 1:30 PM in the King Street Meeting 
Room.  
 
ADJOURNMENT  
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:37 PM.   
 
 
 
 
 


